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FEED ON WEEDS 

You may wonder - why do we feed on weeds?

This year we are trying to use the horses more purposefully for weed abatement. In late summer to early fall while it is still relatively dry, their job is to clear out the dead plant skeletons and old grass thatch to make way for the new grass. The goal is to improve the overall quality of forage in the pasture. 

Horses trampling through the dried up plants from last year's growth will let sun and rain through to the new blades of grass. Weed skeletons and dried grass thatch shade the new grass. This is one way in which grazing is good for grass - it gives new grass better exposure.

Feeding on brand new mustard and thistle seedlings with their broad new leaves will stomp some of those weeds out and let the grass grow in and compete better with the weeds. Tall mustard or thistle skeletons protect the new weed seedlings from horse traffic - we want traffic on the weeds; we want the new blades of grass to have space to grow early in the growing season. Targeted feeding can get traffic in places that might otherwise not get opened up.

Knocking down the weed skeletons and breaking up the thatch hastens the decomposition of the old plant matter. As the rains increase, the plant matter breaks down quickly; the soil and the whole environment is better for grass. 

A more even plant height enhances plant variety because the slower growing plants have a chance to compete during the pasture rest times. Among the slower growing plants are the perennial grasses that will improve our pasture forage with their deep roots and long season - deep roots give good nutritional value over a longer time.

Some people have asked – why the target areas? 

I’ve chosen meadow areas close to the fireroads that have patches of dense weeds interspersed with some nice grasses. These are meadow areas I think we can quickly improve if we get some horse traffic there by truck feeding in this season – it’s always an experiment, so let me know it goes.

Safety First:

Please follow all the regular feeding guidelines – space the flakes generously 30 feet apart. If the horses are too pushy, we can put out the first few flakes on the weeds on the ridge side of the road before taking more flakes into the downslope side.

If you have to truck feed in the twilight and have trouble feeding safely in the target spots, a good alternative is to throw flakes out on the weedy patches on the upslope side of the upper fireroad.

- Erica


